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What’s on in June! 

Please let us know the time and date of events in August/ September for the next      

edition of  Village Life by no later than Friday 14th July 2017 

If you send us an article for the next edition, please bear in mind that it will be            

delivered at the end of July, so any events you report on will have happened before 

then.  If you want to mention any upcoming events or activities please make sure they 

are in August and September (or later). 

 

Sun 2th Sunday Social Club St Martins Centre 3pm 

Tues 4th 

WI 

Heritage Sewing Circle 

The Tudors 

St Martins Institute 7:30pm 

Thurs 6th Strawberry & Cream Tea  Ellesmere Road Methodist 
3:30pm -  
4:30pm 

Sat 8th Car Boot St Martins Playing Field from 9am 

Sun 9th Green Gym 
Ifton Meadows 

Colliery Entrance 
1:30pm 

Tues 11th IMMC St Martins Centre 7:30pm 

Thurs 13th Parish Council meeting St Martins Centre 7:00pm 

Sat 22nd 
Summer Race Night 

Ifton Colliery Project 
St Martins Miners’ Institute 7:30pm 

Sat 22nd Car Boot St Martins Playing Field from 9am 

Sat/Sun 

24th/25th  

Medieval to WWII 

Living History 
Whittington Castle from 10am 
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Homefix Plumbing and Heating 
We are a small family run business and have one of our team living in your area.   

 

 

 
Gas Boiler Servicing            

and Installation 
Full Bathroom Refit Packages 

Any plumbing, taps, toilets 
  
  

Gas Safe Registered 

 
Free quotations and 

no call out fees. 
For an                  

appointment 
please call 
Vanessa on 

  

01588 620250 

 

www.homefixplumbingandheating.co.uk 

email: homefixplumbing@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Volunteering is a Qube project that aims to spread the 

word about local volunteering opportunities and support 

people to become involved in local community groups. It is 

funded by the Three Parishes Big local Programme. 

Volunteering is a great way to get to know people, help in your local community and gain new 

skills and experience; and there are lots of opportunities available locally with things such as 

admin, helping the elderly or outdoors conservation.   

Come and find out more about volunteering opportunities in the 

area at one of our drop in sessions. They are on the First Tuesday 

of every month in the St Martins Centre. The upcoming dates 

are: 

10am-12pm on Tuesday  6th June 

10am-12pm on Tuesday  4th July 

There are also drop ins in Weston Rhyn and Gobowen. For more information contact Alex    

Drury, Volunteering Officer at Qube - 01691 656882 or email volunteering@big-local.org.uk.  

http://www.homefixplumbingandheating.co.uk
mailto:volunteering@big-local.org.uk
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St Martins School News 

Year 11 
Year 11 have now begun their revision and exam timetable.  Staff will be supporting students  
all through the exam period with targeted revision sessions.  Quality revision for the next 6 
weeks at home is now crucial; a quiet area away from tech distractions will help to ensure our 
students are well prepared.  Well done to all those students and thank you  to staff for  
attending  the Saturday morning version of  our ‘Revision Café ‘ 
 
IT IS NEVER TOO LATE UNTIL YOU ENTER THE 
EXAM ROOM - with revision a little 
knowledge is better than none at all and 
could make the difference between a pass 
and fail.  
“Believe in yourself and all that you are. 
Know that there is something inside you that 
is greater than any obstacle.” 
If parents need to discuss any issue please 

come to my Open Door session on a Tuesday , 

2.20pm - 3.20pm. If you can’t attend in person 

a phone call can also be taken. Ms Lovecy 

PRIMARY NOTICE BOARD 

Please could all children bring a water bottle in to school as the weather is getting  warmer. 

Trainers need to be in school for the summer term.  Swimming lessons will start and all of 
KS2 need swimming hats, girls to wear one piece costume. 
 

Reminder that if children arrive after the gate has closed they must be brought 
to the main reception to sign in.  This is for fire safety reasons and so that        
accurate numbers for lunches can be given to the kitchen. 
 

Fidget hand spinners that are sometimes used by children with autism,  seems to be the 
new ’craze’.  These are not permitted in class unless the class teacher gives permission 

 

Year 3 
Sorry another head lice outbreak—please check your child and treat accordingly 

Year 11 prom takes place on 29 June at Henlle Park Golf Club.   

Tickets are on sale now from Mrs Scott Seabury for £25.  A deposit of £5 is needed by Friday 26 May  

with payment in full by 9 June. 

This is always a fabulous night and a great way to mark the end of secondary school life.  
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   MESSAGE FROM PC LE CLERE 

     We’ve recently been informed of some potential safeguarding  
     risks with the app Roblox.  Roblox is a game available for Xbox  
     One, Playstation 4, Windows 10, Apple Mac, iPhone, iPad,   
     Android and Amazon Fire devices.  It allows users to create user 
     generated games and share them with their friends in a virtual  
     massively multiplayer world. 
   
As the game is  designed to centre around user generated content, some inappropriate 
content may be shared with the community. 
 

It also has social elements built into that allow both public and private chats.  This has 

created some reported instances of this app being used by some adults to make        

inappropriate contact with children. 
 

As always, we recommend that you keep an open dialogue with your children about the 

websites and applications they use online and if needs be ask them to no longer use it, 

explaining to them the potential dangers. 

 

Communication with School 
 

We value greatly the positive working              
relationships we have with our parents 
which support our students and our 
staff work hard to maintain these        
relationships.   
 
If you have a query about school or 
your child please contact school 
through email or phone and we will   
ensure that the correct person gets the 
message.     
 
We expect all our staff to use school 
based forms of communication and not 
personal texts or social media to     
contact parents about school issues.   
 
If parents need to discuss any issue 
please come to my Open Door session 
on any Tuesday between 2.20pm and 
3.20pm. 
 
If you can’t attend in person a phone 
call can also be taken. 
 
Ms Lovecy 
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SUDOKU 

Here’s a great picture for you to colour 
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St Martins Brownies 

This is one of the many 

activities on offer when 

the Brownies went to 

PGL. They had the       

opportunity to take part in 

this zip wiring over water, 

Fencing, Areoball and   

Giant swing. They swung through the trees on trapezes after first climbing up a ladder, 

then on to the top of a telegraph pole to catch it. Times like these make the memories 

that last with a child, the sense of pride and achievement they feel, the many new  

friendships they make and the boost of confidence and self esteem it gives us all.  We all 

had a fantastic tiring time.  It also helps when the food is great as well. 
 

St Martins Rainbows  

The Rainbows took a day trip on a canal boat called 

the Shropshire Lad, owned by the Lyneal Trust.  

They had a lovely day, and everyone had a go at  

steering the boat and enjoyed their trip. 

Answers to May 

Quiz 
From page 7 

 
1. Robert Louis Steven-

son 

2. Harold Wilson 

3. Ipswich Town 

4. Badgers 

5. Sardinia 

6. Edward 

7. Oxfordshire 

8. John Prescott 

9. Spencer 

10. Jonny Bairstow (7 runs    

behind Joe Root) 

 The Three Parishes Community Wildlife Group 
 
The May meeting of the group listened to 

a very interesting talk by Mike Goosey on 

the work of the Woodland Trust.   

On Saturday 13
th
 May 2017 a group of 

members attended a wildflower identification training    

session at Ifton Meadows.   

The next meeting, on Thursday 15
th
 

June, will be a talk by Ecologist Sara 

Hill from the Canal and Rivers Trust.  

The venue is St Johns Church, Weston 

Rhyn. Everyone is welcome.  There is a 

charge of £2 each to include coffee or 

tea.  Further information can be obtained from Polly Smith 

01691 239087  
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Why not grow a  

Sunflower this year? 
Everyone loves a sunflower - there are  so many 

stories, poems and pictures of them.  Now it's your 

chance to grow one,  and possibly even win a prize 

in the process.  To make things easy, we have 

grown over 50 sunflower plants.  All you have to do 

is collect one from Sue Schofield Telephone 01691 

777710, grow it in a pot or in your garden, keep it 

watered, fed and supported. If by the August bank 

holiday Monday you 're feeling pretty proud of your 

specimen, you may have a prize winner.    Contact 

me, Helen Willows, on 778568 before   September 

1 and we'll come to measure the flowers in time for 

the Grow It. Make It, Show It  show at the ‘Stute on 

September 9.  This year we have four   categories:    

 ●year 2 and below at end of August, 

               ●year 6 and below,   

                                ●year 11 and below, and 

``````````````````````````````````````````````                      ●everyone else!  

Can't wait to meet you all and measure your potentially prize winning blooms! 
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Oswestry Round Challenge (ORC)  

 Saturday 10th June 2017  

The Oswestry Round Challenge (ORC) is now in its second year.  It is a 33-mile walk combining parts 
of Offa’s Dyke Path and the Montgomery and Llangollen Canals to form a complete circuit around 
Oswestry, starting and finishing at the Lion Quays Hotel and Spa complex on the A5 just to the north of 
the town.  

Last year the ORC raised over £16,000 for Cancer Research UK and 
Lingen Davies Cancer Fund at the Royal Shrewsbury Hospital.  The aim 
this year is to raise £25,000.  The Challenge is based on a book by Dave 
Andrews and his wife Jane Trudgill.  Dave was treated in the Lingen     
Davies Centre in 2014 and sees both the book he wrote and the annual 
Challenge as ways of saying thank you for the care he received.  ‘I    
wanted to put something back in as the staff at the Lingen Davies Centre 
were absolutely marvellous - always kind, helpful and compassionate.’  

‘Jane and I are delighted that the book, which we published with help 
from Borderland Rotary Club and the Lion Quays and others, has raised over £3,500 on its own.  Last 
year’s Challenge was a tremendous success and we’ve now raised nearly £20,000.  We’re very proud, 
naturally.  I’m now working on a new book to raise more money for these two excellent cancer charities. 
It will be called ‘Gobowen to Everest’ and it’s based on a diary I kept on a trek to Everest Base 
Camp.’  This year’s Challenge will be held on Saturday 10 June. Those who take part will be able to  
attempt either the whole route - all 33 miles! - or just half of it and stop at Llanymynech and get a lift 
back to the start.  For more information or to register please go to the Oswestry Round Challenge at 
www.oswestryround.co.uk 

St Martins Youth Club 
 

Every FRIDAY evening (term time only) 

ST MARTINS CENTRE- 7.30 – 9.00 

Year 5 pupils welcome from Friday June 9th  

Watch out for information & LUCKY tickets! 

Age year 6 +, £1 entry.  

‘LIKE’  us on FB – ST Martins YOUTH CLUB 

St Martins Youth Club and LJC support      

FUSION ART OSWESTRY. 

Every SATURDAY EVENING 

ST MARTINS CENTRE 6.00 – 8.00 

Age 10+. £1 entry. 

http://www.oswestryround.co.uk/
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 Ifton Meadows  

Management Committee 
   

The weather over the first few months of the 

year has meant that we have not been able 

to do much work on the Meadows but April saw us out     

planting 8 specimen trees, 4 Malus sylvestris (Crab apple) 

and 4 Prunus padus (Bird Cherry).   St.Martins Parish    

Council paid for 6 of the trees along with fertilizer, stakes, 

compost and tree guards and the other 2 we paid for out of 

our own funds.  

Some time ago the Parish Council asked if we could find a 

place for 6 trees to plant in lieu of the two mature trees that 

had to be cut down within the village.  We were happy to do   

this provided that we could choose the type of trees.  As the 

site is a designated Local Nature Reserve we can only plant 

native trees.  Crab Apple and Bird Cherry where chosen to 

provide food for birds and bees.  The day was dry and hot but 

thankfully we had a cool breeze which helped.  The trees 

have been planted along the line of the old hedge and should provide lots of colour in 

the coming years as well as attracting bees and providing food for birds.  It was also 

time  to give our new hi-viz jackets with 'Meadows Volunteer' on the back an airing.                             

Over the winter we have been planning some new           

information boards for the Meadows. We have consulted 

with a designer and aim to provide one board with a map 

and some information about the flora and fauna and       

another on the history of the site and Ifton Colliery.  We 

have been accepted for a grant from Tesco’s “Bags for 

Help” scheme, so if you or anyone you know shop at 

Tesco’s in Ellesmere any time over the next two months, 

the more tokens that go in the Ifton Meadows box the 

more money we are likely to get towards our new boards. 

Meanwhile, keep enjoying the Meadows and watch for the early summer flowers. Bees 

and butterflies should be well in evidence too. 

Dairy dates: All welcome 

Workdays - Sunday 11th June and 9th July - 1.30p.m. at Colliery Entrance. 

Meetings - Tuesday 13th June and 11th July - 7.30 at St.Martins Centre. 
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Sunday Social Club 

It will be the first anniversary of our Sunday Social Club on Sunday 4
th

 June and we 

intend to have a birthday celebration.  It has been a fantastic year for the club with 

numbers growing and our attendees have such a lovely time.  They have plenty of 

time to chat with friends they have made and we also arrange quizzes and other 

means of entertainment when we can.  There is always plenty to eat with cakes, 

sandwiches and copious cups of coffee and tea, so if you are at a loss to know what 

to do on a Sunday afternoon please come and join us. 

The Club takes place on the first Sunday of each month at St. Martins Centre 

Lounge and the next meeting after the birthday          

celebration will be 2
nd

 July.  Please do come 

along. 

If you wish further details please contact Mrs        

Valerie Thompson on 01691 658756.  If you have 

difficulty in travelling to the centre it may be        

possible to arrange transport for you. 
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BJS HARDWARE 

 SUPPLIES! 
We stock nails, screws, drill bits and all other 

DIY necessities. 

We also stock bulbs in all sizes, extension 

leads and various other items! 

Come down to BJ’s Gas Supplies to have a 

look around! 

Or brows our website 

www.bjshardwaresupplies.co.uk 

Call us on: 01691773651 

Chartered  

Accountants 

and 

Business  

Advisers 

Offices at: Ellesmere, Oswestry,  

and Llangollen  

Telephone: 01691 622098 

e-mail: partners@morriscook.co.uk 

www.morriscook.co.uk 

 

Business Support  
Programme 
 
Management Accounts 
 
Payroll Services 
 
Auditing 
 
Tax Planning 
 
Business Start Ups 
 
Accounts Preparation 
 
SAGE software sales and 
support 
 
Financial Services 

   

      Posh Pooches   
    

             Professional Dog Grooming 
   For All Breeds  

  
Also Available for Pet Sitting in your own home. 

 
If you want to go away (even for just a day), or are working long hours and are       

worried about leaving your dog for too long but don’t want to put them into kennels,  
why not leave them in their own home and I will come in and walk, feed and generally 

look after them while you are away.   
 

Happy to provide a collection service for dog grooming within the village for anyone 
without transport. 

 
Please call me to discuss your needs. 

 
Telephone:  Karen Sinclair     07866 039621 

                  Greenfields Farm,    
   St.Martins  SY11 3HH 

mailto:partners@morriscook.co.uk
http://www.morriscook.co.uk/
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April Report 
 
Our meeting was held on 4th April and we welcomed 4  visitors. 
Sue Schofield, Parish Councillor and Chair of the project to 
erect a memorial statue to remember the lives of the St Martins 
miners, also attended to answer any questions on the proposed 

memorial.  It was our Spring Show and she very kindly presented the trophies to the     
winners of the various categories.  The winner of the preserves was Helen Williams, the 
winner of the cookery was Ann Sadler, the winner of the floral was Ann Sadler.         
Handicrafts was jointly won by Joyce Sands and Helen Williams.  Overall show winner 
with the most points was Ann Sadler.  Best in show was Alice Wilding and best in floral 
was Morfydd James.  We had a wonderful selection of entries so 
well done to all who took part.  Our speaker for the evening was 
Gillian Sturgess of Chimes Cakes.  She demonstrated how to make 
animal characters using a Cadbury's Creme Egg.  There was a 
chicken, a rabbit and a sheep.  She made it look so easy and the 
results were amazing.  Then we all had a go!  Well it wasn't quite 
as easy as we thought but we did our best and I must admit there 
were some stunningly good results.  Well we won't mention the     
bizarre looking sheep (mine).  At the end Gillian gift wrapped them 
in cellophane with a bow so they could be given as Easter gifts and 
they looked really good.  Gillian was thanked by Myfanwy Dulson.  
New members and visitors are always welcome. 

 

May Report 
Our meeting of the 2nd May 2017 took place at the Derwen College, Gobowen where 
we were welcomed by Tonia Davies the Marketing and Communications Coordinator. 
She took us to see the lovely walled garden that the students had created.  These      
students come from all over the country.  The college provides training and                
development for young people with learning difficulties and disabilities.  Afterwards we 
were served with tea or coffee and delicious sandwiches and cake.  Then a fascinating 
talk given by Barbara Cooksey the Admissions Manager.  She spoke of the life of Dame  
Agnes Hunt who founded the college 90 years ago this year, and of how things had 
been tough in the early years, but Dame Agnes always found a way to overcome them 
all.  She also spoke of how they have progressed into the wonderful award winning   
college they now are, this being an ongoing struggle to always get better.  One of the 
newer innovations being replicas of  "Premier Inn" rooms in which the students can be 
trained to exactly the same standards and using the same products as those employed 
at any Premier Inn in the country, so acquiring housekeeping skills and gaining work  
experience placements at local Premier Inn Hotels.  Some students may then be able to 
take up employment with them.  We saw many archive photos covering the changes 
over the years.  Tonia and Barbara were then thanked by Helen Williams on our behalf. 
We came away knowing much more about this inspirational college than we knew     
before.  We also came away with a lovely goody bag and a wish to see more of what 
they have achieved in the future. Our next meeting will be on 6th June and our speaker will be Kevin  

New members are always welcome.  

Follow us on facebook.  facebook.com/StMartinsWI  
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Huw Manford 
Trees & Gardens 

 

 Hedge Trimming 
 Tree Surgery 
 Landscaping 
 Fencing 
 Micro Digger & Operator  

Fully Insured 

Contact:  
07803 957681  
 01691 778566 

Precision Property 

Improvements 

Based in St Martins, we do the following: 
 

  *Kitchens   *Bathrooms 

      *Bedrooms *Joinery 

      *Plastering *Tiling 

      *Decking       *Flooring 

      *Doors         *Skirting 

      *and Full Renovations 
 

So if  you want a business who will be neat, 
reliable, and tidy up after themselves then 

look no further – call Marty today on:   

(01691) 77 26 33 
www.precisionpropertyimprovements.co.uk 

‘The Definitive Choice’ 

 
PENTRE NURSERY 

Glyn Morlas Lane,  St Martins 

Tel:  01691 772475                                  

Mobile: 07759 163 865 
 

Heathers, Conifers, Shrubs 

Perennials, Roses, Fruit Trees 

Summer Bedding Plants 

Hanging Baskets 

 

Compost, Bark, Manure 

Weed Suppressant Membrane, 
 

OPEN 9 - 5 EVERYDAY 

http://www.precisionpropertyimprovements.co.uk
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St Martins Age Concern  
Day Centre at Cedar Close 

 

We were all delighted, members and volunteers, to receive the wonderful news that we 

were being given a grant of £500 from the Three Parishes Big Local Lottery Funds. 

 

The goods we purchased were a camera, tablecloths, aprons, jig-saws, dominoes, CDs, 

a DVD, Life Story books, a talk ball and a Musical Bingo. ,Outings have been planned 

for the 4th and 18th of July to go on the canal boats at Lyneal. 

 

We are all very grateful for the 

money we received and it has 

made a difference with new    

activities and lots of laughter. 

 

If you would like to join us we 

have some vacant places so do 

come and visit us on Tuesdays 

from 10am at Cedar Close. 

USHERS RETURNS 

The former provisions store and bakery ‘Ushers’ at St Martins Moor bridge has now      
re-opened as a Tea and Coffee shop.  Jan and Mike Crowe will now provide a wide 
range of teas, coffees, hot chocolate and soft drinks on a ‘pop up’ basis for locals,   
walkers and boaters.  Opening hours will be flexible (look for the ’A’ board outside).  
When available there will be homemade cakes and free range eggs and some varieties 
of bread can be made to order.  Ushers will also be an ‘air bnb’ venue for visitors to the 
area.  Dogs are welcome.  We would welcome your comments and enquiries on 01691 
587224.  All profits from this venture will be allocated to local charities. 
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01691772413 
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Three Parishes Big Local  

June 2017 

Do you like to take photographs? 

Three Parishes Big Local are offering you the opportunity to have your photo of the Gobowen,      
Weston Rhyn or St Martins area featured on the front cover of the Messenger.  The Messenger is 
our fortnightly what’s on guide to events and activities in our area.  There are copies available to 
pick up in various points in the three villages.  In addition to a printed copy, it is also available    
electronically. 
We are looking for photographs of buildings, places of local interest and the local countryside that 
show the beautiful places we live in.  
 

The competition is open to anyone who lives or works in St Martins, Gobowen or Weston Rhyn. 
 

To be in with the chance of winning a £10 gift voucher and a framed copy of the Messenger that 
features your image: 
Entries should either be emailed to info@big-local.org.uk  or dropped off at one of the collection 
points, clearly marked Messenger Photograph Competition, at:  

St Martins Centre ,  Weston Rhyn Village Institute    Gobowen Library or 
Qube, Oswald Road, Oswestry, SY11 1RB  

Digital image needs to be .jpeg high resolution and landscape format (not portrait).  
The printed photograph must be a minimum size 6” x 4” and in landscape.   
 

Please remember to put your name, contact telephone number or email and your age (if under 
18) on the back of your entry or in your email so that you can be contacted if you win one of the 
prizes.  Closing date 31st July 2017. 
 

Full terms and conditions for the competition are available on our website, www.big-local.org, our 
Facebook page:  3PBigLocal, or by contacting Paula at Qube on 01691 656882. 
 

 
Message from our Chair 
 

Now the weather's brightening up thoughts turn to 
outdoor partying.....a great opportunity to get your 
local community together. 

How about a community BBQ or street party?!  This 
would be a great occasion to get the neighbours       
together and get to know one another. 

Our Community Chest grants are ideal for funding this 
type of event and can be used for equipment, publicity 
and anything else that you might need,   although we 
can't fund food and drink, unfortunately. 

If this sounds like something you would like to follow 
up, contact: Bridget or Paula on 01691 656882, email: 
info@big-local.org or at the Qube, Oswald Road, 
Oswestry, Shropshire. SY11 1RB. 

 

mailto:info@big-local.org.uk
http://www.big-local.org
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Dyffryn Ceiriog  
Male Voice Choir 

 
 

Saturday 13th May saw a packed house at the Miners’ Institute.  Over 120 people came to 
hear the choir do their stuff.  The 23 strong choir, conducted by Helen Rayner and             
accompanied by the very able Sarah Morris, sang some classics, Myfanwy and Jacobs     
Ladder to name but two.  Their soloist, Alan, and their Trio, Dave, Fred and Pete, did their 
choir proud and the audience even got to join in with Delilah.  One comment heard was 
“this concert was a feast for the ears”. Big thanks to every member of the choir for a su-
perb evenings  entertainment. 
 
Ifton Colliery Commemorative Project committee would like to thank Sainsbury's for         
donating some of the ‘nibbles’ for the tables and committee members also contributed       
towards their cost. 
 
We would also like to thank Colin for 
bringing his DVD’s along to sell, of many 
images of the colliery. 
 
The night raised over £900 towards the 
Miners Statue to be erected in the         
Memorial Garden in St Martins. 
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PANEL-FIX 

Motor Body Repair Specialists 

Tel: 01691 777555 / 778209 

 

Darrell & Lee Cooke 

Unit 1b St Martins Business Park 

Ellesmere Road 

St Martins 

Oswestry 

Shropshire 

SY11 3BE 

 

We have installed a new modern spray bake  

oven in our new premises, offering a high quality 

finish.  

Also, we refurbish and weld plastic bumpers 

 

OIL BOILER 

Service and Repairs 

 

Specialising in 

 Servicing,  

 Breakdowns 

 Maintenance  
 

On all Oil Fired Boilers 

OFTEC QUALIFIED 

Call now for prompt service 

#Stuart Jones 

01691 682480    -    07940 757503 

 

  

Dean Lewis 
St Martins 

 

PLUMBING & HEATING 

Installation & Servicing 

Central Heating Systems 

Boilers 

Bathrooms & Showers 

Washing Machines etc 

All Work Guaranteed 

 

TEL: 01691 777408 

MOBILE: 07808 909482 


